
SID Flr 
Archives 
LC 
1751 
B4 
v. 39 
no. 3 

Jhe QIG0rzJ Oceanids 

& !Jriends o/rzlG0rzJ Jleaflhcare 

;oinlfj inv1le all 

Xewcomers, Oceanids and !heir 9uesls lo a 

Friday, December 8, 2000 
7:30 - 9:30 p.m. 

at University House 
9630 La Jolla Farms Road 

Adults Only 

Bear facts (La Jolla <Sar 
Diego, Calif.)) 
SID Flr 3 Archives R 
UC San Diego 
Received on: 11-30-00 

Please bring a plate of special holiday finger foods (sweet or savory) 
and/or a donation of $5/person 

Newcomers to UCSD need not bring anything but themselves 



2000-2001 

BEAR FACTS 
is the newsletter ofOceanids, a 

UCSD campus organization. 
Published monthly except July, 
August & September. Letters to 
the Editor and articles of interest 

to UCSD are invited. 

ALL SUBMISSIONS FOR 
CONSIDERATION MUST BE 
RECENED BY THE EDITOR 
NO LATER TIIAN THE 10th 
OF THE MONTH FOR THE 

NEXT ISSUE. 

Please address all submissions to: 

Oceauids/Bear Facts 
International Center 

9500 Gilman Drive 

La Jolla, CA 92093-0049 

or Email to: 
oceanlds@ucsd.edu 

Circulation: 
Isabel Wheeler 619-459-7461 

PLEASE NOTE 
The Post Ot1ice does not forward 

BEAR FACTS. Please notify 
Circulation of any change of 
address. Membership and/or 

subscriptions are $20 per year. 

OCEAN IDS ONLINE 

http:// 
orpheus.ucsd.edu/ 

ocean ids/ 

EMAIL 

oceanids@ucsd.edu 

OCEANIDS CREW 

President 
lmmed. Past Pres. 
First V Pres. 

Sec.V Pres. (Memb) 

Rec. Sec. 
Assistant Secretary 
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Asst. Financial Secretary 
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Norn. Comm. 
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Computer Coordinator 
Calendar Editor 
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Committee: 

Interest Groups Coordinator 
Newcomers 

Directory 

Money Books 

Bus Trips 

Building & Grounds 
People-People 
Emeriti Assoc. Liaison 
Alumni Assoc. Liason 
Friends of Int. Ctr. 
Friends of Library & 

Friends of Music 
Friends, UCSD Health Care 
Friends of Theatre and Dance 
Retirement Assn. 
Undergraduate Service Awards 

& Foundation Scholarships 
Historian 
Refreshments 
Oceanid of the Year, 

Maxine E. White, & 
Outstanding Service Awards 

NOTE: All phone numbers are area code 
858 unless otherwise noted. 

Carole Ziegler ......... ........ ... .. 619-297-0798 
Glenda Rosenblatt ...................... 274-8591 
Margaret Acampora .......... .... ...... 459-8123 
Judy Skelton ......................... ...... 456-0930 
Eleanor tum Suden ...... ... ............ 587-8865 
Ady Rosenblatt ............. .............. 453-4626 
Sylvia Bal Somerville .. ... .. .. .. 760-753-9304 
Roswitha Enright... .................... .. .459-7375 
Susan Scholander .. .... ......... ....... 459-1491 
Estelle Shabetai .. .. .. ........ .... ....... 459-3546 
Jane Jackson Takahashi ........... . 622-1993 
Mary Mcllwan ....... .... ....... .. .. ....... 454-4857 
Nona Crampton .............. ... .. 760-942-2085 
Maxine Bloor ................. ....... ...... 459-7665 
Mary Lynn Hyde (continuing) ...... 488-9283 
Mary Daschen, Barbara Starkey, Glenda 
Rosenblatt, Estelle Shabetai, 

Maxine Bloor (alternate) 
Ros with a Enright ............. ... ... .... .459-7375 
e-mail: renright@UCSD.edu 
Sylvia Bal Somerville ....... .... 760-753-9304 
e-mail : sylbalsom@yahoo.com 
Maxine Bloor .............................. 459-7665 
Madeleine Rast .. ........... .. ...... .... . 755-0478 
Jean Lindsley ...... ....... .. ........ ..... . 453-4043 
Isabel Wheeler .................. ......... 459-7461 
Laura Galbraith, Jean Kramer, Ellen Revelle, 
Carol Schultz, Elibet Marshall , Liz Wills, Ilse 
Warschawski, Maxine Bloor, Jean Lindsley 
Bettina Ouirrenbach ...... .... ......... 270-1011 
Liz Fong Wil ls ....... .............. ........ 454-6858 
Georgina Sham .................. ....... . 459-1336 
Eleanor tum Suden ........... .......... 587-8865 
Ady Rosenblatt ......... .. .......... .. .... 453-4626 
Madeleine Rast .. ....................... . 755-0478 
Maxine Bloor .............................. 459-7665 
Barbara Starkey ......................... 453-0779 
Jean Lindsley ......... ................... . 453-4043 
(needed) 
Carole L. Ziegler ....... ...... ..... 619-297-0798 
Ady Rosenblatt .......... ...... ..... .. .... 453-4626 
.... ..... .. ... ..... ...... ..... .... ... .. .. .. ........ . (needed) 

Eleanor tum Suden .. ....... ...... ...... 587-8865 
Maxine Bloor ........ .. ......... .. .... ... .. 459-7665 

Sallye Krause .... .. .... .. .... ............ . 755-3245 
Barbara Fitzsimmons .... .............. .453-5787 
Pat Kampmann ....... .. ............... ... 454-1856 
Carol Schultz .... ................. .. ... .... 453-0458 

Maxine Bloor ....... ........ .. .. .. ... .. .. .. 459-7665 
Jean Kramer ... .. .......... .. ...... ........ 453-0379 

Carole L. Ziegler .. ... ........... .. 619-297-0798 

BOARD MEETINGS first Thursday euery month at the Oceanids 
Pauilion, International Center , 9:30 AM social, 1 0:00 AM Meeting 

- You are welcome to attend! 
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 
Someone asked me recently if I was enjoying being 

president of Oceanids, and then thought better of that 
question. I assured her that actually I was, thanks to all the 
help that I am getting. So some thanks are in order again. 
Each and everyone of these people have been great. Judy 
Skelton and Margaret Acampora put on a lovely Fall 
Luncheon for us. I knew that I did not have to worry about 
a thing with these two in charge. And everyone loved their 
special Trick-or-Treat package. Many complements were 
given on the food, especially how perfect the salmon dish 
was prepared. 

Ellen Revelle was the most delightful hostess for the 
Newcomers Wine and Cheese party, with again two special 
people Liz Fong Wills and Georgina Sham taking care of all 
of the arrangements. Thanks also to our other Oceanids 
who contributed a wonderful variety of nibbles to go along 
with the wine. The weather cooperated and some people 
enjoyed a walk along the beach by Ellen's home and others 
chatted on the deck overlooking the ocean. I feel that we 
have a really terrific group of Newcomers and look for­
ward to seeing them at more of our functions, especially 
the Holiday Party that is coming up next. With that in 
mind, I could use someone to come forward and help out 
with the decorating of the Chancellor's home for our 
Holiday Party. Give me a call if you can help out. 

I wish all of you a joyous and festive holiday season 
celebrating with your loved ones. Carole 

Divsion Champs! 
Sylvia Bal Somerville (of the newly formed BF com­

mittee) won 1st place at the recent Chancellor's Challenge 
in the category of Senior Women. Bob Starkey (husband 
of past OCeanids president Barbara %irkey) won 1st 
place in the category of Senior Men. The rest of us 
Oceanids members were so proud to see them receiving 
their medals from Chancellor Dynes while they were 
wearing the Oceanids T-shirts that Maxine Bloor made 
for all of us to wear. 

Sallye Krause should have gotten a special medal for 
coming .. to .. the event just 2 weeks after back surgery. She 
started out walking with us, but was sensible enough to 
tum back when we encountered the first puddle. Since it 
had been raining non-stop the previous 18 hours, there 
were lots of puddles! What a trouper Sallye is! 

This was the 5th annual SK run/walk and the first one 
that Oceanids participated in as a group. The Chancellor 
started it as a fun way to raise money for undergraduate 
scholarships. Both he and his wife Professor Frances 
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Hellman donate money for every person who beats them 
in the race. He finished 124th and she finished 17lst out of 
719 who participated that day. The new Vice-Chancellor 
Ed Holmes donated money for each runner in the Health 
Sciences who beat his time. At the end, Dynes announced 
that $178,000 was raised by the event and all of the money 
goes to the scholarship fund because of the sizable under­
writing. 

The rest of the Oceanids contingent included Maxine 
and Colin Bloor, Pat Kampman, Larry Krause, Estelle and 
Ralph Shabetai, Mildred Small,Helga Stark, Barbara 
Starkey and me. Most of us walked and all of us finished 
the course in less than one hour. It was great fun seeing 
old friends from a great cross-section of campus: post­
docs, faculty and staff. Seeing one particular group of 
students, I thought, the undergraduates are getting 
younger and younger! But it turned out to be a contingent 
from the Preuss Charter School (perhaps 6th graders? 

Thus, the participation was really campus-wide. 
So, next October, come join us for a fun way to help 

raise money for a very worthwhile cause! 
Liz Fong Wills 

Ilse's 90th Birthday Celebration 
You are invited to help Ilse Warschawski and the Math 
Department celebrate her 90th birthday! 

December 14, 2000at12 noon 
in the Faculty Club Lounge 

A sit down lunch will be served: 
Tomato Bisque soup 

Choice of Grilled Lemon Pepper Chicken Breast over 
a bed of gourmet greens 

or Pasta Primavera 
Birthday Cake will be served along with wine, 

iced tea and mineral water. 
If you wish to come, please send your check made out to 
Liz Fong Wills for $18 per person to: Liz Fong Wills, 8310 
El Paseo Grande, La Jolla, CA 92037-3011. Be sure to 
indicate your choice of chicken or pasta. Your 
name tag will be waiting for you at the party. The reserva­
tion deadline is Thursday December 7th. For further 
information, please email lizfOngwills@hotmail.com. or 
call 454-6858. 
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OCEAN IDS' INTEREST GROUPS 
Interest Groups are the backbone of our Ocean ids organization . They are here to meet the many varied needs of Faculty 

Families, especially those new to the UCSD campus, and the community. 
If you do not find an activity that you would like to participate in, please contact Carole Ziegler, president@ 619-297-0798 . If 

five or more Ocean ids wish to start a new group on their own, please let Carole know so we can inform other members. All we ask is 
that your members be Ocean ids and/or belong to one of the many Friends groups on campus. Membership in a Friends organization 
allows you to join Ocean ids. If you are not yet a member of Ocean ids, please consider joining us today by utilizing the membership 
application on page 9 of this issue. 

RU I SET Birders 
Our birding group meets the second interested in or have created these popular 

Monday of each month during the aca- family memory books, please contact 
demic year. Once you have signed-up7 our- . _Maxine (459.-7665) or Mary Dashen (.456,,, 
committee will phone you each month to 7848). Watch for more information after 
tell you where we will go. We always meet January 1, 2001. 
promptly at 8 a.m .. One group meets at the 
home of Teresa Lein, 8653 Dunaway Drive, 
La Jolla, while the north county Birders 
meet at the home of Lou Bowles, 13040 
Caminita Mar Villa, Del Mar. We carpool 
from these locations and visit sites around 
the county. 

If you are interested in joining this 
group or just want more information, 
please contact: 

Sidney Bagley, 455-1477; Lou 
Bowles, 755-7102; or David Liberman,452-
0435. Next outing on December 11. 

BOOK GROUP 
Meets the second Tuesday of the 

month. For information contact: Odette 
Filloux 453-0749, Sally Kroll 459-1322 or 
Carol Schultz 453-0458. 
Book Group will meet on Dec. 12 at 9:30 
a.m. at the home of Ruth Stem, 2705 
Bordeaux. The book to be discussed is "The 
Professor and the Madman," by Simon 
Winchester 

CHFE FRANt;A IS 
Denyse Haney (760)929-9120 or Paula Desii 
(619) 287-3644 
Prochaine reunion Mercredi 13 Decembre -
2000 a 13 htrs (l.00 PM) chez Maura 
Harvey, 3304 Febo Ct., La Costa Tel.: (760) 
635-0041 

CINEMA SOIREE 
We take turns meeting at members' 

homes on the fourth Saturday evening of 
the month. We meet for conversation at 
7:30 p.m., and start the discussion about 8 
p .m .. If you are interested in joining this 
friendly group, call Laurette Verbinski, 453-
4699 or Roswitha Enright, 459-7375. No 
meeting in December. 

CRAFTS GROUP 
This year the Polymer Clay Group 

(Mary Dashen and Maxine Bloor) will be 
on hiatus. However, a group will form 
after the New Year to do crafts. This will 
comprise most likely the cretion of 
memory books (scrap books). If you are 
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DAY BRIDGE 
The Day Bridge Group meets on the 

first and third Tuesdays of the month. If 
you would like to join or just know more 
about us, please call Isabel Wheeler, 459-
7461. 

EUEN I NG BR I OGE 
The couples Evening Bridge Interest 

group meets at 7:30 p.m .. on the fourth 
Friday of the month at one of our members 
homes. If you wish to play on a regular 
basis, or just occasionally, please contact 
Barbara Bank at 484-4597, e-mail 
(barbara@sdnal.ucsd.edu). No meeting in 
December. 

FACE OFF 
This lively group focuses on political 

dialogue; it meets the third Friday of the 
month. If you like to express your views 
on the issues of the day, join this group. We 
meet at members' homes in the morning 
for coffee. If you are interested, please call 
Laura Norris 272-3299. 

No meeting in December. 

GARDEN GROUP 
Watch future Bear Facts for more 

information. 

GRACIOUS AGING 
For details call Elibet Marshall 459-

5246. 

HIKING IN AND AROUND 
SAN DIEGO COUNTY 

We meet at 8:30 on the second 
Saturday of each month (from October to 
May) at the parking lot of the La Jolla 
Village Shopping Center and carpool to the 
starting point of the hike. The hikes are 
generally not longer than 5 to 9 miles (3 to 
4 hours). Everyone brings a lunch and 
plenty of fluids to drink. Sturdy shoes and 
sun protection are a must! 

Friends and family are invited. Call 
Roswitha (459 7375) or Bettina (270 1011) 
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the week before the hike, if you would like 
to come. Next hike December 9th. 

MOUEABLE FEAST 
This dining out group is currently at 

capacity but we are taking a wait list. We 
will let.current members know-time and ­
place of the next meeting by e-mail or 
phone. For questions, please call Liz Fong 
Wills 454-6858. No meeting in December. 

MUSEUM GROUP 
Next meeting is on December 13 at 

1:00 p.m. at Bay Parks Press, 4138 Napier 
Street, San Diego 92110. This is an oppor­
tunity to-learn about print making at a 
new press opened recently by a group of 
San Diego artists. For further information 
(e.g. carpooling) call Odette, 453-0749 or 
Sally 459-1322. 

PEOPLE-TO-PEOPLE 
People-to-People will celebrate the 

Holidays at La Jolla Village Towers, 8515 
Costa Verde Blvd. Several of our members 
now live there and thought it would be 
nice for us to see what it is like. Date: 
Thwsday, December 14. We will start by 
visiting Edith Nierenberg's place at 11:30. 
At noon we will go to lunch on the 21st 
floor which is being catered by The 
Towers. Cost is $15. This will include a $5 
donation. Your reservation is made when 
you send a check for $15 by Friday, 
December 8 to Vel Malmberg (455 Van 
Dyke, Del Mar, CA 92014) made out to 
People-to-People. Also indicate whether 
you want Pasta Pomodora, Beef Fillet, or 
Poached Salmon. If for some reason you 
discover at the last minute that you cannot 
attend, your reservation will be considered 
a donation. We will also collect donations 
to continue our support for scholarships at 
the El Hogar School near Ensenada. 
Contact: Vel Malmberg, 755-4865 or Edith 
Nierenberg, 646-6675. 

SOUNDING BOARD 
What is all the construction going 

on around campus? Our Sounding Board 
speaker on December 7 will satisfy our 
curiosities. Marcie Holcomb is director of 
the Landscape and Construction depart­
ment at UCSD and she was enthusiastic 
about talking to us. We meet at the 
Faculty Club at noon for lunch and this is 



More Interest Group News ... 

followed by our speaker. Everyone is 
welcome. Please call if you have any 
questions: 

Jean Lindsley 453-4043 

STRMP GROUP 
The Stamp Group is a small one. We 

exchange postage stamps for our personal 
collections. We do not meet on a regular 
basis and welcome other collectors to join 
our fuformar exchange:- - -- - - .. 

For information call Betty Shor 
453-0334. 

WINE TRSTING GROUP 
Exploring the taste sensations of a 

new wine or an old vintage, this group 
meets the third Friday monthly. Members 
rotate as hosts, however, this group is 
currently at capacity. For questions, 
contact: Pat Kampmann 454-1856. 

Next meeting is on Friday, 
December 15. 

WINE TRSTING II 
Because the original wine-tasting 

group became too large to accommod~t~ 
the many Newcomers who wanted to iom, 
a second group has been started. 

In the late afternoon on December 
3rd, we will sample the Rioja wines of 
Spain and have a light meal of tapas at the 
home of Liz and Chris Wills. The total cost 
should be around $8 per person. If you are 
interested in joining us, please call Carmen 
de Lorenzo at 858 455-0575 or email her at 
cadelo70@yahoo.com ASAP. 

WITS I 
This long-time investment group 

allows one to learn and earn on one's own. 
Procedures are followed which analyze all 
stocks before they are bought. A regular . 
monthly investment is re~uire~ a~on? with 
a "buy-in" (which is at this pomt m time 
quite expensive). At present there are a 
few places open. We meet at the Oceanids 
Pavilion on the third Monday of the 
month. Call Pat Kampmann, 454-1856.to 
find out more 

Next meeting on December 18, at 
1:30 p.m. 

WITS II 
WITS II meets the 4th Wednesday of 

the month, 3:30-5:00pm, at various homes. 
We study companies, using the stoc~ 
investment guides of NAIC, educating 
ourselves to have a better financial 
understanding and competence. 

Come visit us for a couple of 
meetings. D. Ann Fanestil (858) 459-5589 

No meeting in December 
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Half WITS with wonderful food (catered by 
If you are not yet up to speed about Sandra and her mother), and people 

the stock market and want to learn in a sitting around talking way past 10pm. 
fun, no pressure way, please join us on the As one Oceanid commented: "Frieda 
third Tuesday of each month at the would have gotten great pleasure in 
Oceanids Pavilion. We start at lOam and knowing that the Pavilion was used in 
usually finish at noon. th' " 

(We are a discussion group only, IS way. 
f h Sandra Logan is still on no money involved, so we do ''hal ' w at 

the other WITS groups do.) Liz Fong campus this year, and is a Lecturer in 
Wills -454-6858 - · -- ---- ···· ·· · ·· ·· the Literature-Department: tastyear, 

Next meeting on December 19th. as a thank you, she taught a class in 

Tai Chi for Oceanids, and was an 
Lunch Group excellent and very patient teacher . 

. _____ --Devilish-Diners meetsthe-first~---- Tms-falrsne-rn- offe-iinglfie cfa_SS-_ -
Friday of the month and the next one will through RIMAC and four Oceanids 
be Jan. 5th at noon'. Call Mary Dashen for are enrolled. She will be teaching it 
location of next outing. 456-7848. again in the winter quarter, and if you 

UPDATE ON THE FRIEDA DAUM 
UREY FELLOWSHIP 

As many of you already know, 
the Frieda Urey Fellowship is given to 
a woman who has had a significant 
hiatus in her studies and then enrolls 
as a graduate student at UCSD. The 
recipients have been impressive . 
women, and it has been very gratify­
ing to read the short biographies they 
have written for Bear Facts and to 
meet them at our Spring Luncheons. It 
is nice to know that the financial aid of 
the Fellowship has made it a little 
easier for them to achieve their goals. 
The Fellowship Fund has grown 
thanks to the family and friends of 
Frieda who have made generous 
donations. This past year, Clara and 
Fred Wall donated appreciated stock, 
and a few years earlier, Mary Lorey 
(Frieda's daughter) made a sizable 
donation to the Fund. As a result 
future stipends will be increased. 

Last year's Fellowship recipi­
ent Sandra Logan received her Ph.D. 
in Literature on August 28th, 2000. 
Her thesis topic was "Willing Subjects: 
Historical Events as Rhetorical Occa­
sions in Early Modem England", and 
her thesis advisor was Dr, Louis 
Montrose. 
Barbara Starkey attended the thesis 
defense, and she reported that the 
work received high praise. We were 
very happy that we could offer the 
Oceanid Pavilion as a place on campus 
where a Ph.D. party could be held, 
and it turned out to be a great party, 
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want more information call Carol 
Schultz (453-0458). 

-IN MEMORIAM 

ANN MCGILL 
SEPTEMBER 2000 

My mom Ann McGill died on Septem­
ber 4, 2000. She had been a member 
of Oceanids since we moved to San 
Diego in 1965. 
Our family lived in La Jolla from 1965 
until 1970. In 1970 my mom and dad 
moved to New York when my Dad was 
named the President of Columbia 
University. He was the Chancellor of 
UCSD from 1968 until 1970. They re­
turned to La Jolla in 1980. Dad died 
three years ago. Mom's health gradu­
ally deteriorated but she pretty much 
fought her illness until the end. She 
was a character and I am sure that it 
will be a while before the nurses at 
Scripps Hospital forget her. She loved 
life, her family and her friends. She 
was truly a wonderful person. 

Rowena McGill Springer 

Friends of Ann McGill had this to add: 
"Ann was a very private per­

son and people enjoyed her some­
what caustic sense of humor. She 
grew up as an orphan in a convent and 
became a nurse. 

Chancellor and Mrs. McGill 
felt a strong committment to Ocean ids 
and frequently opened their home to 
them for various functions. Ann was a 
very conscientious hostess. 

Pages 



UCSD CALENDAR DECEMBER 2000 

ART 

Fall Quarter-University Art Gallery 
Works by video installation artist Tony 
Ousaler. The exhibit will include "Empty 
Cabinet", a recent video installation. Free 
admission. Mandeville Center. 11 a.m.-4 
p.m. Tuesday-Saturday. 534-2107 

UCSD Craft Center and Grove Gallery. 
Through December 10-5p.m., Tuesday -
Friday. 10-2 Saturday. For information 
about upcoming exhibitions call 534-2021 
December 5,6 and 7 Craft Sale from 10 
a.m.-6p.m. 

Stuart Collection 
These site-specific sculptures at UCSD 
enrich the cultural and intellectual life of 
the campus and the San Diego community. 
For information on the sculptural works 
and their location on campus call 534-
2117 or visit the Stuart Collection web 
page at www.ucsd.edu 

BOOKSTORE 534-7323 

Every Wednesday, from 4-6 p.m., the 
UCSD Bookstore offers 10 percent off all 
general, technical and scientific books. 
Bestsellers are 35 percent discounted 
every day. Any book that is still in print in 
the United States can be located by 
sending an e-mail to: 
bookorder@ucsd.edu. For information 
about book signings, events and special 
appearances call 534-READ (7323) 

FACULTY CLUB 534-0876 

MOVIES 

Movies at the Price Center: The Price 
Theater, equipped with Dolby Digital 
Sound and seating nearly 500, screens 
films at 7 and 10 p.m. twice a week during 
each academic quarter. General Admis­
sion $2. Movie membership cards can be 
purchased for $4 per quarter, which 
discounts admission to $1 to any movie 
during that quarter. For info call 811-
2068. For the upcoming schedule go 
online to <http://wwwthe 
universitycenters.ucsd.edu> 

LECTURES SEMINARS 

December 5 UCSD New Employee 
Orientation, 8 a.m., Green room, RIMAC. 
Free. 534-9659. 
December 5 Learn at Lunch 
Presentationa, 12 p.m., Room l llA, 
Chancellor's Complex. Margo 
Napoletano, Ph.D., (a Psychologist in 
private practice), "Being Left Behind: 
Surviving Loss," Call 534-2387 for 
information. Free 
December 6 Division of Biology Semi­
nar, 4 p.m., Center for Molecular Genet­
ics. Dr. Bruce Spiegelman, Harvard 
Medical School, "Transcription Control of 
Adipogenesis and Energy Balance." Free 
922-0509 
December 6 40/40 Vision Lecture Series 
40th Anniversary, 7 p.m., Auditorium, 
Institute of the Americas Building. 
Russell Doolittle, UCSD Research 
Professor of Chemistry, "Revolution of 
Biology." Free 822-0510 
December 6 Stein Institute for Research 

December 1- Happy Hour 4-6 p.m. 
December 13 Social Sciences Supper 
Club 2000-2001, 5:30, UCSD Faculty 
Club. Hugh Bud Mehan will speak. 
"Excellence, Diversity and Equality: 
Challenges to the University in the 21 st 
Century." Join us for an evening of 
stimulating conversation and fine dining 

· --on Aging~ -"Effect of Psychological Stress 
on Your Immune System" Dr. Michael 
Irwin, Department of Psychology. 6 p.m., 
Garren Auditorium Basic Science Build­
ing, UCSD School of Medicine. 534-
6299 

whlle you-here hear -afuui :fisc1natmg . 
research that is now under way in the 
Social Sciences at UCSD. Admission: 
General $50. For information call 822-
0621. 
December 20 Members Holiday Party 
4:30 
December 21-January 3: Club Closed 
for Holiday Break 
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LIBRARY 

Throu2h December 31 "Fabulous at 
Forty: An Anniversary Celebration" An 
exhibition of rare books, manuscripts, art 
and other unique items from UCSD"s 
library collections. Main Floor Geisel 
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Library. For gallery hours call 534-2533 
Throu2h December 31 "The Political 
Pen: An Election Year Medley from the 
Editorial Cartoons of Dr. Seuss." Includes 
political cartoons and their original 
drawings. Main floor. Call for hours 534-
2533 

MUSIC 534-3229 (recording) or 534-
5404 

December 1 Piano Recital: Students of 
Stefani Walens. 6 p.m., Erickson Hall, 
Mandeville Center. Free. 
December 1 UCSD Wind Ensemble, 
Robert Zelickman conducts a concert of 
Spanish music. 8 p.m., Mandeville 
Auditorium, $5/$3 at the Door. 
December 2 Voice Recital: Students of 
Carol Plantamura. 4 p.m., Erickson Hall, 
Mandeville Center. Free. 
December 2 Piano Recital: Students of 
Aleck Karis. 8 p.m., Recital Hall, 
Mandeville Center. Free 
December 3 Chamber Music Recital: 
UCSD students of Janos Negyesy perform 
a varied program. 8 p.m., Recital Hall, 
Mandeville Center. $5/$3 at the Door. 
December 9 and 10 La Jolla Symphony 
and Chorus, directed by David Chase: A 
British Christmas. Works by Vaughn 
Williams and Dylan Thomas. 8 p.m. 
Saturday and 3 p.m. Sunday. Mandeville 
Auditorium. Call 534-4637 for informa­
tion and tickets. 

SPORTS 1534-4211 
Women's and men's basketball 

STEPHEN BIRCH 
AQUARIUM-MUSEUM 534-7336 
Advance reservations are required for all 
activities. Please call for schedule of 
classes. 

TOURS ofUCSD 

December 4 and 18 Mini-Van Tours of 
UCSD, 2 p.m., Gilman Information 
Pavilion. Handicapped van available upon 
request. Reservations are required. Free. 
Call 534-4414 
December 11 and 25 Sunday walking 
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or Join a Friends group which supports UCSD and you too, can become an Oceanid! 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
Print your name as you would like it to appear in the DIRECTORY. Check here if you do not wish to be listed D 

Name: --------------------Spouse's Name ---------

Address:---------------------------------

City,State,ZiP--------------------------------

Home Phone ___________ ___ Type of Membershiip ---- ---- - - --

Work Phone ----------FAX# _________ Email _________ _ 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP $20 - Check payable to OCEANIDS 
SUSTAINING - $250 & LIFE MEMBERSHIP - $500 - Check payable to UCSD FOUNDATION 
Send check(s) & completed form to 

OCEANIDS, INTERNATIONAL CENTER, 9500 GILMAN DR., LA JOLLA, CA 92093-0049 

~----------------------------------------~ 
UCSD CALENDAR CONTINUED ... 
tours ofUCSD. 2 p.m., Gilman Informa­
tion Pavilion. A 90 minute tour of the 
campus on second, fourth and fifth 
Sundays of each month. Reservations 
are required. Free. Call 534-4414 

Thanks, Oceanids! ! 

UCTV University of California Televi­
sion Online UCSD-TV airs on UHF 
channel 38, Cox channel 35, Time Warner 
18 and Del Mar TV 3. For a complete 
schedule call 534-3535 or visit <http:// 
www.ucsd.edu/ucsdtv>. 

When Oceanids paid me the great honor of naming me Ocean id of the 
Year, I was too astonished and overcome to express my deep appreciation. 
I simply did not feel worthy of that honor. Anyone who knows me 
knows I am rarely at a loss for words, but they failed me on this occa­
sion. I joined the Friends of the UCSD Library while researching for my 
historical novel, then joined Oceanids in 1982. I enjoyed several of the 
interest groups, committing myself most to People-to-People. With my 
lifelong involvement in international education, I joined Friends of the 
International Center in 1984, and have dedicated my greatest efforts to 
its programs, rather neglecting my role as an Oceanids member. I have 
belonged to women's organizations on several campuses, and I especially 
appreciated Ocean ids' willingness to accept members with no more 
direct connection with the university than membership in one of its 
support groups. Our inclusion is unique in my experience and contrib­
utes greatly to town-gown harmony and cooperation. I feel I was hon­
ored enough by this inclusion. I shall strive to be a better and more 
active member in the future. 

With heartfelt thanks, Emily Stowell 

WARNING! 
Membership Renewal 

The December issue of Bear Facts is 
the last one you will receive if you 
have not renewed your membership. 
Annual dues are $20.00, while 
Sustaining ($250) or Life ($500) are 
longer tem1 memberships that are 
available. Check your status by the 
small date at the upper right-hand 
corner of your mailing label. Exp 8 / 
2001 means your dues are current. 
Exp 8/2000 means you have not yet 
renewed. 

In processing renewal checks, I 
noticed at least one member has her 
social security number printed on her 
check. I urge everyone to think 
carefully about this practice because 
unscrupulous people could access 
personal records if they have this 
number. Many members still list their 
area code as 619 although they live in 
areas that did change to 858. The next 
time you reorder checks, you might 
want to bring your area code up-to-
date. Eleanor tum Suden 

If you need a printing job done in a professionell, speedy, inexpensive and reliable manner call on MinuteMan Press in La 
Jolla. People there are extremely helpful, curteous and accommodating. Their motto is: "For the job you needed yester­
day" and we found that almost to be true. Therefore we hightly recommend MinuteMan Press in La Jolla, 7463 Girard 
Avenue (in the alley next to the Pannikin), telephone: 858 454-5514. THANKS, MINUTEMAN!! 
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